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Mission Accomplished! 
ENCORE TRIP TO BATAM    

On 11 August 2018, a team from the Abundance Cell Group embarked on a 
second Mission trip to Batam. There were a total of seven with visitors in the 
team. You will see Uncle Roy, Ethel and the Stwart family i.e. Stwart, Doreen-
Stwart (wife) and Derrek (son) who visited Jurong Christian Church (JCC). 
Derrek is a friend of Hannah and they were former Jurong Secondary School 
classmates. Together with the others, Susan and I went for our Mission trip 
adventure!  
 
I remember the love of God for me and reached out to the Stwart family for 
this “One Day Batam Mission Trip” where we can share the experience of the 
JOY (Jesus, Others & You) that God has given to us. The importance of serv-
ing, reaching out and living out our FAITH is like what our Missionary GOD 
sent His Beloved Son, Jesus Christ, to do. He reaches out to us by dying for 
our sins on the Cross. The old rugged cross that tells the story of His Love for 
all of us! 
 
We are privileged to join William, 
Alister of Queenstown Lutheran 
Church (QLC) and their medical 
teams from different walks of life 
for this trip to bring God's Love to 
the Batam Gundap Villagers.  
 
This initiative was started by Da-
vid, a Social Counsellor who was 
from the Covenant Evangelical 
Church at Woodlands. He started 
this Mission work more than 10 
years ago when he felt burdened 
as he witnessed dying children who were abandoned and left helpless from 

the village. It was then that 
he shared the Mission work 
at QLC and QLC adopted 
this initiative as part of their 
Mission Ministry to visit and 
care for the villagers by 
sending a Mission team 
monthly.  

Here We Are, Lord! 

Uncle Roy prayed with 
the group in fluent  

It was a privilege to meet David, the guy in a black T-Shirt, 
on this trip. 
What a lovely, humble servant of GOD! 
 

Bahasa Indonesia at the trip.  
Susan and Ethel taught the kids and spent time 
with them. Ask Susan and Ethel to share more 
with you!  
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This trip to Batam Gundap Village again was memorable for me. It was the 
second visit for Ethel and Susan too. Our hearts 
thanked God for his Grace to see the team through 
songs, fellowship and providing medical help for the 
villagers. The latter was one of the key objectives 
for this trip.  
 
In addition to providing the medical care, teaching 
and sharing of God’s Word, we had a Birthday Cel-
ebration with the Villagers. We thanked God that 
this is possible because of Jesus. All the duties and 
responsibilities were aptly rendered in the saving 
and healing Name of Jesus Christ, our Lord and 
Saviour! Amen.  

 
Our reflections and take-
away thoughts after the trip 
could not be revealed more 
than through the photo-
graphs here. We are in-
deed very blessed to be a 
part of this Mission trip with 
the QLC team! 

 

    Tony Koh 

“Jesus said, Let the little 
children come to me, and 
do not hinder them, for the 
kingdom of heaven 
belongs to such as these.”  
 
Matthew 19:14     
 
For those in the Abun-
dance Cell Group who 
were on this Mission trip, 
we are like the children 
that God said we should 
be.   
 
Care to join us? I can 
always link you up with 
the QLC team! It is better 
to give than to receive.  
 

“I lift up my eyes to the hills – 
where does my help come from? 
My help comes from the LORD, 
the Maker of heaven and earth.”  
 
Psalms 121:1-2 


